Ocean City Primary School Services Fax 609-399-8257 School Health Phone 609-399-3191 ext. 8749

Dear Parent/Guardian:

The Guidelines for physical examinations of students have changed as per New Jersey administrative Code, Title 6A:16-2.2. The following guidelines will be in effect July 1. 2002. "Each school district shall require parents to provide within 30 days of enrollment entry-examination documentation for each student."

Each student's medical examination shall be conducted at the medical home (family doctor) of the student, and a full report sent to the school. If a student does not have a medical home, the district shall provide this examination by the school physician. This will include all **new students entering the school district**.

For new students entering the school district, this exam must be done no more than 365 days prior to the entry and must state what, if any, modifications are required for full participation in the school program.

Please have this physical completed on the attached form and return to the school nurse or provide a copy of your child's previous physical. Feel free to contact me at the nurse's office if you have any questions regarding this policy.

Sincerely,

Rosemary Millar. BSN, CSN, RN Ocean City Primary School

## <u>Please check the applicable response and return to the nurse's office as soon as possible.</u>

I will have this physical com	pleted by our family physician. Appt. is on
I am trying to establish a loc scheduled.	al physician and will contact you when an Appt. is
I am unable to have this phy examined at school by the school	rsical completed and will need to have my child physician.
Name of Student/Grade	Parent Signature/Today's Date